Mr Will Moy
By email to: will@fullfact.org
Annex A
Dear Mr Moy,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 12 November 2010. You asked for:
A copy of the Freedom of Information released to The Sun in relation to their article:

http://www.thesun.co.uk/sol/homepage/news/3122897/1000-are-paid-800-a-week-housing-benefit.html; and
Information relating to the claim that some people are receiving more than £100,000 per year in housing benefit.
Response
Regarding the first request, the Department has not been able to trace the requested information. As you may be aware requests under the FoI Act are "purpose blind" and requestors are not required to provide their status. In this case it has not been possible to identify the specific request on which the article you mention was based.

Regarding the second request, in August 2010, our records show that there were fewer than 5 housing benefit recipients receiving over £1,916 per week (equivalent to around £100,000 per year assuming the recipient remains on benefit for a continuous year). 

Notes: 

· Source: Information produced from the Single Housing Benefit Extract for August 2010.

· The number of recipients has been rounded to the nearest 10. 

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.
Yours sincerely,
Alan Machacek
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk or by writing to DWP, Central FoI Team, 5th Floor The Adelphi, 1-11, John Adam Street, London WC2N 6HT. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter. 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner’s Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF www.ico.gov.uk
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